 Minutes - Aspen Grove Condominium Association Board of Directors Meeting

November 15, 2005

noon


Scott’s Seafood

Walnut Creek

Directors present:

Bill Ireton, Liz Reagor, Bob Thornton, Tony Turinsky

Directors excused absent:
Todd Steele

Others present: 

Earl & Louise Hagadorn, Tom Merrick (3146), 

Peter Miller – Camco, Ann Pescatello (3170),

The meeting was called to order at 12:16 pm by President Turinsky. 

Mr. Ireton reported on the village parking lot bio swale, detention pond, and landscaping. Work by the developer on the bio swale and detention pond is complete. Landscaping consisting of the addition of 42 trees and 52 shrubs was done.  Construction debris was removed from the area. Warning signs for deep water / thin ice will be installed around the water areas by the developer. The new village association will take over maintenance of the bio swale and detention pond. Concern was expressed by board members over how the Aspen Grove Association will ensure protection of the area after the developer has turned over control to the Association. It was recommended that the new association be invited to participate in joint meetings with directors of the other Northstar condominium associations. This will provide a communications link. Mr. Ireton expressed that he had met with the developer with a list of proactive points regarding the new parking lot as well as snow removal practices. The developer was asked to routinely police the parking lot for litter and provide sign directions to rest rooms to eliminate people relieving themselves in the forest. Mr. Ireton met with representatives of NPOA and EWP regarding snow removal plans for the village this winter. Snow will be trucked out of the new village. Snow in the parking lot will be bulldozed to the ends and pushed over the embankment.   

Consulting civil engineer Earl Hagadorn reported on the bio swale and detention pond and the California Regional Water Control Board – Lahonton Region’s jurisdiction over it.  He, Mr. Ireton, and Mr. Miller recently met with Ms. Dale Payne at the Board’s South Lake Tahoe office concerning the pond/bioswale permitting and monitoring by the agency. Questions asked in subsequent  correspondence to Ms. Payne concern the pond/bioswale facility being considered a temporary Best Management Practice by Lahonton. If it is considered temporary where are the permanent BMPs located and what features would they include? Is the prohibition of discharge into the creek still an abnormal event? Is it expected that East West Partners will monitor and report discharges to the creek from the pond/bioswale facility? Is this a requirement in the monitoring program that Lahonton will be providing to the property manager?  

A board member asked if surface water from future development on the other side of Northstar Drive would also be directed into the pond/bioswale. The current temporary document does not address future developments. Persistent subsurface flow, as seen around tower building’s 3157-3168 foundation last spring, will be monitored. If necessary construction of an interceptor to drain and direct away water from the tower buildings may be considered. Mr. Hagadorn recommended that the Association be put on the Placer County Building Department mailing list to be made aware of permits for applications by the developer. 

Minutes of the August 10, 2005 Board of Directors Minutes were approved. Minutes of the September 4, 2005 Annual Meeting Minutes were approved for form & content.

The Board reviewed a draft of the October 2005 financial statements. Mr. Miller reported that rising utility costs for the tower buildings common area had not resulted in a surplus to purchase non-coin operated washers and dryers for the utility rooms. After discussion it was moved, seconded, and passed to terminate the Web service contract and purchase non-coin operated machines for the buildings. Mr. Ireton and Mr. Miller will work together on the project to purchase and install new machines by mid December for use during the holidays. 

Parking lot asphalt repairs were discussed. Mr. Thornton recommended that next summer the lots be inspected and damaged areas be cut and patched prior to the following winter. Efforts should be made through repairs and crack filling to minimize water seepage under the parking lot. 

The following Architectural Review Committee items were addressed:

1) A letter from the owner of 3132 requesting modifications to the lower deck, a half or full bath addition to the second floor, addition of a larger window in the living room, and a gas fireplace flue addition to the third story was reviewed. After discussion the deck modification was denied, more clarification was requested on the half or full bath addition, the window addition was denied, and more clarification was requested for the gas fireplace flue addition. Engineered drawings of the fireplace flue were requested. The fireplace flue was approved as long as it is installed to current building codes.  

2) An update from homeowner Arne Hamala concerning architectural and site improvements to Aspen Grove was reviewed. Installation of double pane windows was included as part of the improvement list. Mr. Thornton suggested that when windows are replaced the siding be replaced as well. A product that is impervious to woodpecker holes should be considered. 

3) The Board went into executive session to discuss legal and corrective actions concerning non-conforming windows at unit 3112.

4) Mr. Ireton suggested that an additional stairway be installed from the parking lot to the area between tower buildings 3133-3144 and 3145-3156 to provide more direct ingress and egress for occupants of the two buildings as well as relieve parking congestion in the area around building 3169-3180. Mr. Miller will secure a bid from a general contractor that will include construction of a stairway and asphalt pathways. The bid will be reviewed at the next board meeting.

In other business the following was discussed:

1) Mr. Thornton reported on a recent meeting with directors from the other condominium associations at Northstar. The group of directors plans to meet on a regular basis to address issues common to all of the associations with Northstar and East West Partners. After discussion it was decided that Mr. Thornton and Mr. Turninsky would serve as the Aspen Grove representatives at the meetings. Meeting expenses and mileage reimbursement will be provided. 

2) The CC&R rewrite will be addressed at the next board meeting to be held at Aspen Grove unit 3078 at 6:00 pm on Monday January 30, 2006. McClintock Accountancy will be invited to present the audited 2005 financial statements at the meeting. 

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 2:55 pm. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Peter Miller

Property Manager
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